The Highland Township Planning Commission met on Monday December 6, 2021 with the following in attendance:  Judy Noyales, John Goodall, Mary McKee, Doug Lapp, Bo Alexander, Dean Davis, Tyler Lantz and Bill Beers.
The November minutes were read.  Doug motioned to approve the minutes as read, Bo seconded, all were in favor.
Zoning Officer Bill Beers stated that the Bontrager subdivision had been granted an extension by the Board of Supervisors.  Amos Stoltzfus 2 lot subdivision.  Chris King is adding a small parcel to meet the 25 acre minimum.  The property is already under Ag. Preservation.  No waivers are being requested.  As long as the County has no issues with it the Planning Commission is OK with it.  Bo motioned to forward to the Board of Supervisors, John Goodall seconded, all were in favor.
Boyes/Windle subdivision off Stern Farm Lane.  Parcel A & Parcel B are to each receive additional acreage, approximately ¾ acre each.  The larger parcel is possibly under contract and will be preserved.  There was much discussion about the curved lot line.  Bill would like it to be a straight line, Ed Jeffers from Concord Land Planners stated that it is not in the Township Ordinance that a property line has to be a straight line.  Diane Windle stated that enlarging the existing lot to make it a straight line might void the existing contract.  Bill will check with Solicitor Legg regarding the issue.  We will re-visit next month after the County review.
Chris King will possibly have another subdivision next month.
Doug motioned to adjourn, Dean seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb Davis, Secretary
